Kehilath Bulletin

MARCH 19, 1954

VOL. XXI, NO. 28

II ADAR 14, 5714

ARRANGEMENTS FOR CONGREGATIONAL SEDER AGAIN BEING MADE

Again this year, plans are being made to hold a Congregational Seder on both nights of the Passover holiday, Saturday and Sunday, April 17th and 18th.

INITIAL RESPONSE TO PASSOVER RELIEF APPEAL GRATIFYING

The initial response to our Passover Relief Appeal has been most gratifying, and those who helped achieve this immediate reaction are to be highly commended for their promptness and generosity.

This is indicative not only of the warm-heartedness of our readers, but also of their ready acceptance and recognition of the significance of this year's drive and the causes to which the proceeds are going. Our attention is focused on truly life-saving work. Individuals and institutions, local and abroad, are the beneficiaries of our efforts.

You can help by sending in your contribution, made payable to the Benevolent Fund. But please do not delay. If your kindness is to accomplish the most good, it must be demonstrated now.

As was the case in past years, when we sponsored unusually beautiful Sedorim, we shall again try to retain the family character of the occasion so that the true spirit of the Seder may not be lost. Accordingly, we are limiting reservations to members of our Congregation and their immediate families. We are also limiting the total number of reservations to 120 in order to retain the intimacy essential to the Seder atmosphere.

This year we are anticipating that a larger number than usual will be interested in attending the Congregational Seder since Passover occurs on a week-end. Since there will undoubtedly be many more requests than we can accommodate, we will follow the policy of accepting reservations in the order that they are received.

The subscription is \$11.00 per cover for each night. All reservations must be accompanied by check and must reach us no later than Wednesday, April 7th.

Make Your Reservations Today For The

THIRD SUNDAY SUPPER LECTURE, MARCH 28th at which Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein will discuss "Resurrection: Where and When Does Life End?"

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 11:00 a.m.
"BEN GURION'S NEW DEFINITION OF ZIONISM — HOW CORRECT OR INCORRECT IS IT?"

KEHILATH JESHURUN SISTERHOOD

cordially invites its members and friends to its

LUNCHEON MEETING

This Monday Afternoon, March 22nd, at 12:30 o'clock

MR. SIGMUND ROTHSCHILD

well-known appraiser and fine arts restorer will conduct a

"Treasure Hunt"

Objects submitted by those present will be appraised

The Drawing for Portrait Painting will be held at this meeting.

All raffle books must be returned by then.

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays -

Many happy returns of the day to Mrs. Leon Gronowitz, Mrs. Benjamin Jacoby, Mr. Leigh Robbins, Mr. Jack A. Rothenstein, Mrs. Nathan Salzman, Mr. David Warshavsky and Mrs. Nathan Warshaw.

Congratulations to our esteemed member, Mr. Aaron H. Onish, on his sixtieth birthday. In his honor a surprise party was held in his home which many of his friends, both in and out of the congregation attended.

Engagement -

Warmest felicitations to our devoted members, Mr. and Mrs. Israel Cummings, on the engagement of their daughter, Joyce, to Mr. Sidney Horwitz.

Anniversaries -

Best wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten and Mr. and Mrs. Isaac E. Okun, on their wedding anniversaries.

Honors -

Congratulations to Miss Ruth Jacobs, daughter of our devoted members, Mr. and Mrs. George Jacobs, upon her election to the presidency of her sophomore class at Barnard College.

SISTERHOOD NEWS

Donor Luncheon -

We would like to remind our members and friends that the time is growing short to make reservations for our Annual Donor Luncheon which will be held on March 30th. Under the chairmanship of Mrs. A. Philip Goldsmith, the Luncheon Committee has arranged a program that you will be certain to enjoy. If you have not made your reservations as yet, please do so now.

Ruth is a graduate of our Ramaz School.

We are happy to announce that George Gruen has received the John J. Coss Memorial Prize. This honor is awarded to the student who, having completed his sophomore year, best exemplifies scholastic attainment, enthusiastic appreciation and sense of public responsibility. This prize is accompanied by an award of \$50.00. George too is a graduate of our Ramaz School.

Speedy Recovery -

We extend best wishes for a complete and speedy recovery to our esteemed members, Mr. Samuel Fine and Mr. Alex Lichtman.

LAST CHANCE TO MAKE YOUR RESERVATIONS!

MEN'S CLUB PURIM PARTY

This Sunday Evening, March 21st at 6:30

Featuring:



EDITH GORDON Soprano



AARON ROSENBERG Humorist

Dancing to the Music of Joie Kayne and His Orchestra

A Full Course Meal — Hors D'Oeuvres — Drinks — Good Fellowship

Chairmen: Maurice Jaffe and Martin Markson In charge of Arrangements: Hyman I. Cohen

Subscription: only \$4.00 per person - No additional solicitations will be made

BOARD OF TRUSTEES TO MEET WEDNESDAY, MARCH 24th

Max J. Etra, President of the Congregation, has announced that the Board of Trustees will hold its next meeting on Wednesday evening, March 24th, at 8:30 o'clock, in the Social Hall.

Members of the Board are urged to attend this meeting, for several matters of special importance will be on the agenda.

PURIM CARNIVAL THIS SUNDAY

Our afternoon Religious School will hold its Purim Carnival this Sunday morning, March 21st, at 11:00 o'clock in the Auditorium of our Synagogue House. Booths, games of chance and refreshments will amuse young and old alike. A contest will be held to select the outstanding Purim costume.

An invitation is extended to all the children in the neighborhood as well as to parents and friends.

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

117-25 East 85th Street New York 28, N. Y. SAcramento 2-0800

Member Organization
UNION OF ORTHODOX JEWISH
CONGREGATIONS OF AMERICA

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookst	ein	Rabbi
Hyman Gertler		Cantor
Joseph E. Adler		Director
Theodore Comet	Executive	Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
Harry W. Baumgarten V	ice-President
A. Phillip Goldsmith	
Samuel A. Marcus	Secretary
Ira F. Weisman Pres	
Mrs. Hyman Abrams. Pres	s., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES	
FRIDAY	
Lighting of Candles Evening	5:45 5:50
SATURDAY	
Morning	9:00
Junior Congregation Weekly Portion: Zav Leviticus 6:1-8:36 Haftorah: Jeremiah 7:21-8:3; 9:22-23	0:30
Evening	5:50
Conclusion of Sabbath	6:40
SUNDAY	
Morning Father-and-Son Minyan	8:30 9:30
DAILY SERVICES	
Morning	7:30

CONDOLENCE

Evening

6:00

We record with sorrow the passing of our esteemed member, Sol Feifer, beloved brother of our devoted member, Alex Feifer, and we extend heartfelt sympathies to the bereaved family. May the Almighty spare them further grief for many years to come.

K. J. CALENDAR

Sunday, March 21st at 6:30 — Men's Club Purim Affair — Social Hall and Auditorium.

Monday, March 22nd, at 12:30 — Sisterhood Open Luncheon Meeting — Social Hall.

Wednesday evening, March 24th, 8:30

— Board of Trustees Meeting —
Social Hall.

Tuesday evenings, at 6:30 — Kay Jay Girls, group for 12-13 year olds — Ramaz Library.

Thursday evenings at 6:00 — K. J. Wings, boy's group for 13-14 year olds — Ramaz Library.

Thursday evenings at 7:15—Boy Scout Troop and Cub Pack — Gymnasium.

Sunday, March 28th, at 6:30 — Third Supper Lecture — Social Hall.

YAHRZEITS

March

20-SARAH ROTHENSTEIN

20-ABRAHAM ROSENTHAL

21-FANNIE LEVIN

21-DINAH MERKIN

21—ISRAEL ETRA

22-ANNA KOPPELMAN

22-ADOLPH CORENTHAL

24-JACOB FREEDMAN

26-EDWARD DUBROW

26-SAMUEL C. GOLD

26-ISRAEL M. COHEN

RIVERSIDE

Memorial Chapel

Our most valuable possession is the good-will of the families we serve

76th STREET AND AMSTERDAM AVE. NEW YORK ENDICOTT 2-6600

Charles Rosenthal, Director